

MOUNTAIN SHADOWS HOA BOARD MEETING MINUTES—DECEMBER 6, 2014


CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM at the Management Office of Mountain Shadows, 2000 Golf Club Drive, Palm Springs, CA 92264.
IN ATTENDANCE:  Board Members:  Wanda Elmore, Bill Oakland, Stone Fetterly, Judy Eaton, John Glatz, Celia Hart, Ed Maiuro, Dick Ressler, Bob Stolhand and Office Manager:  JoAnn Williams.
HOMEOWNERS FORUM:  There were no homeowners in attendance and no inquiries to consider.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes of the October 25, 2014 were unanimously approved as presented.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
The financial report was tabled for consideration later in the meeting.
Landscape:  John Glatz advised that we have no large scale activities underway currently.  Andres had some equipment failure which delayed the lawn mowing by one day.  He has ordered the lawn fertilizer and will be applying it shortly.  
The next desert scape has not yet been planned and the Board had previously agreed not to do any more at present.  John will secure a bid for the next one, dollars and location, and the Board will discuss it at our February, 2015 meeting.
We are in compliance with all watering requirements.

[bookmark: _GoBack]{The meeting was adjourned at 9:16 AM to Executive session and will continued after that session. 
The Board meeting was reconvened at 11:35 AM.  All Board members remained present.}

Financials:  Treasurer Stone Fetterly reported on the latest available financials (October, 2014).  We have the most expenses in attorney fees.  Water remains over budget (about $9,000) but is trending downward.  Judy advised the refilling the swimming pools was not a large expense: $ 50.00 for the smaller pools and $ 150.00 for the large pool.  October shows a $3,000 chain link fence replacement bill.  This was actually prepaid by the golf course; the credit appears earlier and the net expense is zero. 
The damage caused by the June windstorm cost about $11,000 in repairs.  This was appropriately paid out of reserves but not having a corresponding line item was coded to the “streets” line item.  The auditor therefore required us to put the expense into our normal expense budget.  Stone moved, Bob seconded, and the Board unanimously agreed to move $100,000 from the “streets” line to the “miscellaneous” line.  We will code unexpected expenses, e.g. wind, to the “miscellaneous” line with an accompanying itemization.
Wanda questioned if dues should be raised.  The Board agreed to table this discussion until our February 2015 Board meeting.


Security:  Dick Ressler advised that aside from the “dumpster divers” and a couple of break-ins things are running smoothly.  
 We had an incident this fall where the gate was damaged by an entering vehicle.  Although we would like to pursue the vehicle owner, the Board agreed that without the historical gate video we are unable to do so.  In light of this and the break-ins, JoAnn and Dick will look into a wireless monitor for the gate camera which would forward the image to the office computer.  JoAnn could then review the images, save them, and as necessary provide them for ongoing investigations.  
The week commencing December 8 we will begin our trial of “no flashing lights” patrol of the complex during the week.
Insurance:  Celia Hart provided handout information regarding our master policy of insurance with Farmers.  The policy renews December 31, 2014.  The Building Replacement coverage will increase by about $1,600,000.  The premium including fidelity and D/O liability coverages will be $26,999.00 for the year; a decrease of $ 600.00.  The $2,000,000 umbrella policy premium will remain unchanged at $2,389.00.
We are currently awaiting information from William and Alfredo regarding next year’s health insurance costs.  As soon as Celia receives it she will email it with recommendations to the Board.  The Board will make a decision on those costs via email in light of time constraints.
Our Workers’ Compensation coverage will renew in June 2015.  At this time we have no renewal information.
Pools:  Judy Eaton reported that the pools still look great after the October cleaning.  Pool 6 does have an area where the cement is buckling, probably from tree roots.  This needs to be repaired.
We spent $1,000 in lounger repairs.  Celia pointed out that we still have repair issues.  Judy will have Bob Smith, pool committee, check for broken chairs and report them to JoAnn for inclusion on William’s repairs list.
Due to water restrictions we cannot presently hose down the pool decks.  Our landscape crew, employees, and pool contractor will continue to sweep and blow the pool decks to keep them as clean as possible.
Buildings and Architectural:  Ed Maiuro says we do have three bids for our building paint project.  He is working on getting a fourth and will then evaluate them.  He will have a recommendation at our February 2015 meeting.  We are still considering doing one building at a time.  We will send letters to the homeowners regarding their patio covers before we begin the project.  Considering the repair work that may be necessary prior to painting, Alfredo may need some assistance to get the work done.  John Glatz will talk with Andres about an additional person on his landscape crew who could assist us. 
Streets:  Bob Stolhand reported that some of the legends on the streets need to be repainted.  JoAnn will talk with William about this.  There are no other street issues.


OLD BUSINESS:
a) Security:  Because of ongoing security concerns and personnel, the Board agreed to have JoAnn secure three bids from security companies.  She will get those to Dick Ressler for review and recommendations.  The Board will make a decision at the February 2015 meeting.
b) Building Painting:  Previously discussed.
c) Water Pressure Regulators:  We still have not replaced all of the regulators that are of concern.  This was agreed to by the Board on August 2, 2014.  Bill Oakland will work with William to schedule these replacements at the average rate of 15 per week.  Stone suggested that we look toward a bulk discount purchase due to the high cost per regulator.  Celia had visited Desert Water and contacted two of the national vendors but had found no discounted price.  William will continue the search.
d) Dogs:  Bob Stolhand gave us the details for a proposed dog park.  It would be located on the office side of the tennis courts using the tennis court fence as one boundary.  Materials for the remaining fencing would be about $2,800-$3,000.  William would do the construction.  We would provide a double-entry system to assure that dogs could not run out when the gate was opened.  There would also be a bench and water for the dogs.  There has apparently already been some concern with the location of the park.  There is also the question if this would effectively curb the grass circles that are becoming so prevalent in some areas.  Celia will find out if there is an increased liability and insurance coverage for a dog park.  For now the Board agreed to continue our search for solutions and readdress the issue next year.
We do have ongoing issues with dogs off leash and barking.  JoAnn will send letters to the owners.  Wanda Elmore will work with her to get this resolved.

NEW BUSINESS:
a) Liens and Foreclosures:  It was moved, seconded, and agreed to by unanimous vote to authorize a lien on the following:  APN:  681-341-054.  Prior to submission it will be the secretary’s responsibility to verify the address of the owner with our onsite records.
b) Rental Agreements:  The Board agreed that at this time we will not do an in-depth study of rental agreements.  We will post to the Website the reference for the Palm Springs Municipal Code and our CCR requirements.
c) Insurance Payments – Farmers:  Celia Hart noted that with the new billing structure at Farmers Insurance, we no longer have an EFT account.  The Board agreed to have one reinstated for the monthly payments of the Master Policy premium.  We will continue to pay the Umbrella policy’s annual premium as one payment. 
Celia provided a copy of the signed release for our claim against Desert Protection.  This included the cost of repairs to the premises, the replacement of the items stolen in the break-in, the rekeying of all pedestrian locks, and additional administrative time for JoAnn to organize the distribution of the new keys.  The remainder of the $4,237.26 should be received by December 15, 2014.


Celia reported that on or about September 19, 2014 Valencia Tree Trimming damaged personal and real property at 6134 Arroyo Road Unit 4 when removing a palm tree.  Roof tiles were damaged; a table top broken, and no clean-up was done.  Additionally the homeowner was not notified.  Celia will contact Carlos Valencia, the business owner, to discuss how he would like to handle the claim.
d) Homeowner Dues – Acceptance of Partial Payments:  Celia provided a copy of the court case which dictates that we cannot reject partial payments of assessments:  Huntington Continental Townhouse Association, Inc. v Miner.

Bill Oakland suggested that we start a coffee/donuts get together behind the office.  As part of this a new high stand faucet and filter would need to be installed in the office bathroom from which to fill the coffee maker without resorting to bottled water.  The above was so moved, seconded, and agreed to unanimously.  This will start the first Friday in January and be held every Friday from 9 AM to 11 AM through March.  Mountain Shadows will furnish the coffee; donuts can be donated by the guests.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:05 PM.  Our next scheduled meeting will be on Friday, February 20, 2015 at the Mountain Shadows office, 2000 Golf Club Drive, Palm Springs, CA 92264 commencing at 9:00 AM.

Respectfully submitted,
Celia Hart, Secretary
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